
NORTHEAST NEIGHBORS AND FRIENDS 

BOARD MEETING 

July 22, 2017 
 

The meeting was called to order by Tania Hunt at 9:04 a.m. at Financial Plus Credit 

Union on Saturday, July 22, 2017.  In attendance were the following:  Tania Hunt, 

Norm Kamm, Shelly Rodriguez, Valerie Madison, Paul Sadler, and Marge Ramsey. 

 

The speaker for Monday’s meeting will be Al Perales (Investigator with the Iowa 

Attorney General’s office to talk about fraud (what to look for and what to do if it 

happens to one of us).    

 

The next item discussed was the difference from what we asked for and what was 

received from the Betterment Grant.  We asked for $3,950 and we received 

$3,000. We decided as a Board to eliminate the $500 listed for purchasing books.  

 

Discussion then centered on maybe purchasing a lower amount for the senior 

presents at Christmas, we discussed about using a lower amount for community 

outreach for schools.  Items also discussed were the free little libraries; it was 

discussed maybe having a buddy bench made and put on school playground.  We will 

look into the pricing of making buddy benches and if the schools would allow them.   

 

More information will follow after questions are asked.   

 

The meeting was adjourned at 9:40 a.m. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Marge Ramsey, Secretary 


